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PRAYER LETTER — July 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for your prayers for the special service at the Augusto Montenegro Baptist Church in
Manaus, Brazil.
THE LIVING WORD OF GOD - In the weeks leading up to this special night, I asked the
Lord to put a message in my heart that would bear fruit for years to come. Each day, as I prayed
this prayer, I began to realize that the messages that we preach from God’s Word, will indeed
bear fruit for many years to come, due to the fact, that it is alive and powerful. ~“...the word of
- God is quick, and powerful ... and is a discerner of the thoughts and intents of the heart.”-
(Hebrews 4:12) When we sow the seeds of this powerful, living Word in the hearts of men, it
may bring about an immediate change, or, years later, the Holy Spirit may, at a strategic moment,
use it to convince men of their sin and their need for the Savior. Either way we can be certain
that God’s Word will not return to Him void but will accomplish that which He pleases. I want to
praise the Lord for doing exceedingly, abundantly, above all that we asked Him to do in this
special service and our prayer is that He will continue to produce fruit through the seeds sown in
the hearts of these precious people. Thank you for your prayers.

CHANGE OF PLANS - I informed you, in my last letter, that we had trips planned for Ecuador

and Chile. Due to unforeseen circumstances, both trips have been cancelled. We will not be
traveling to Iquique, Chile because our friend and former missionary to Chile, Curtis Couch, had
to have heart surgery. Please join us in praying for his recovery and, also, that we will be able to
reschedule the conference for a later date.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for our ministry. We praise the Lord for all that

you do for His service.

In Christ, Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church - Hampton, Georgia
Bruce and Lynn Berry email: bruceberry@mwbm.org




